
Updated Process for Unique ID Support - Request in TIMS to 
Retire IDs and Resolve Duplicate SSNs 

As a part of the transition, to using the TSDS Incident Management System (TIMS) to support the TSDS 
Unique ID application, TEA is implementing a new process to make it easier to request that Unique-IDs 
be retired or to resolve duplicate SSN issues. This process will replace the previously defined process of 
opening an EDIT+ CSR and sending a separate email to PIDTECH (pidtech@tea.state.tx.us ). 
 
In the new process, LEAs use the TSDS Incident Management System (TIMS) to create an incident when 
requesting that a Unique-ID be retired or a duplicate SSN issue be resolved. 
 
To create an incident in TIMS: 
 

1. From the TSDS Unique-ID application, click Support in the banner at the top of the page. 
 

 
 

2. Click on Create an Incident. 
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Note: If you are an LEA or ESC support provider and have the TIMS LEA Support or TIMS ESC Support 
role, the following page is displayed after you click the Support link. 
 

1. Click on the Log in to TIMS icon.  
 

 
 

2. Then click Create Issue in the banner at the top of the TSDS Support page. 
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Sample TIMS Request to Retire a Unique-ID  
 
To request a Unique-ID be retired, use the following example as a guide for the TIMS request.   

Note that you should only request an ID be retired if the record belongs to your LEA. If it does not, 
you must first contact the other LEA involved to collaborate on the issue. Once you both agree on 
which UID should be retired, the owner of that UID should open the TIMS incident. 
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Sample TIMS Request to Release an SSN Shared by Two Persons 

To request an SSN be released because it is being shared by two distinct persons, use the following 
example as a guide.   

Note: First attempt to contact the district that owns the other UID. Often the problem is simply a 
data entry error in which a number has been transposed; the LEA that made the mistake can 
correct the Unique-ID record without involving TEA.   

If you are unsuccessful in resolving the issue, submit the request to TEA, supplying the email you 
sent the other district as evidence that you attempted to resolve the issue. In addition, attach a 
legible copy of the person’s SSN card to substantiate the change.

 


